
 

 
Romer’s Catering 
Date: April 14, 2014 
 
David Romer called the meeting to order. 
 
New Business: Speakers had to be at village council meeting so we moved new business to first. 

1) Rod Moorman (Superintendent of St. Henry Schools) was invited to speak at the meeting. 
He discussed the upcoming school levy and state funding reductions. This reduction 
creates increased costs which is why the school board is asking for more money. The 7.0 
mil is a renewal of the previous levy. The additional 2.1 mil is the necessary increase to 
cover the reduction. .4 of the 2.1 will be covered from funds moved by the board. The 
actual increased cost per year is $59.50 per $100,000.00 property value. This will bring in 
$228,000.00 more to the district. This will cover the states trending reduction of 
$218,000.00 as measured by past years. There is also a tax duplicate implication. If we do 
not pass the measure, then the 12.5% or $80,000.00 rollback that existed with old 
legislation will be terminated. Village will lose this rollback forever based on the new law. 
Rod also introduced the new Superintendent Julie Garke. We thanked Rod for speaking 
and Julie for attending. 

2) Jared Ebbing (Mercer County Economic Developer) was invited to speak at the meeting 
as well. He continues to work with our schools and businesses and furthers seeking 
businesses to enter our communities to create new jobs. Please see 
www.hometownopportunity.com for local job opportunities. St. Henry Tile stated they 
used the service and were very pleased. There were many qualified responses to their job 
posting. We thanked Jared for speaking. I have attached his brochure to these minutes for 
any business looking to post a job or friends/family looking. 

David Romer motioned to approve the March 10, 2014 Minutes, seconded by Matt Lammers. 
Motion carried 
 
Treasurer’s Report: $2,961.92 in checking. $38,678 in the savings. 
 
Old Business: 
 
1) Dues. Almost everyone has paid. Please get dues dropped off or in the mail to St. Henry Bank 
marked for St. Henry Chamber Dues. 
 
David Romer won the pot of gold. 
 
Thanks to Beckman-Gast for the stress relief. Next month at the annual banquet will be 
sponsored by St. Henry Bank 

http://www.hometownopportunity.com/


 
Matt Lammers motioned to adjourn and Bob Homan seconded. Motion carried. 
 
Annual Banquet is May 5, 2014. Need RSVP by May 1, 2014 with count and choice of Chicken 
or Steak. Please send RSVP to Matt Lammers. 
 
Next regular meeting is June 9, 2014 
 

Sincerely, 

Matthew C. Lammers 
Secretary 
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